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Transfer Station Hours  
 
 

Starting Wednesday, October 1st,  
 

winter hours will be in effect. 
 

 Saturdays only, from 10am to 5pm 

Minister Yelich’s  
Annual Kenaston Open House 

Friday, December 12th, 2014 

Adam’s Centre, Kenaston, SK 

1—4 p.m. 
Everyone Welcome 

 

Hanley Arena Ice Rentals 

Renting the ice is $50 an hour and it's  

available for birthday party's etc. 

Contact April at aprillibke@hotmail.com to 

book  

Centennial Hall 
Thank you so much to the Ag Society for the 

new cooler in the kitchen. As well, thank you 

Larry and Marlene Simonsen for the new 

fridge in the clubroom. You guys rock! 

Sidewalks 

Winter is upon us and the snow has 

been flying. Please consider your neigh-

bors when shoveling snow off your side-

walks. If each resident looks after the 

sidewalk in front of their property, the 

sidewalks will stay clear for all residents 

using them! 

Seniors, Artificial Ice Page  9 

Fire Dept Page  10 
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mailto:townoffice@townofhanley.ca
http://www.townofhanley.ca/


 

 

HAN LEY  HERMES  V OLUME  6 ,  I SSUE  5  Page 2 

HANLEY SCHOOL-ASSISTANT CARETAKER- FULL-TIME TEMPORARY 

 

The starting salary for this position is $16.67 per hour. 

Caretakers work closely with our Maintenance Department and school staff to maintain the school building 

to the highest standards possible. Our caretaking staffs are supported by the division Caretaking Supervi-
sor.   

Preference will be given to caretakers who: 

Have training and/or experience in the caretaker field; 
Place a high premium on safety at all times; 
Demonstrate a caring and supportive attitude toward children; 
Value communication and collaborative relationships; 
Are committed to being flexible in the workplace; 
Are committed to positive working relationships. 

 

For more information about this position or Hanley School, please contact Ms. Brenda Thibodeau, Caretak-
ing Supervisor, at (306) 683-2919, or Mr. Chris Tucker, Principal – Hanley School, at (306) 544-2511. 

WHMIS training or a willingness to obtain this training is a requirement of obtaining this position.   

References will be contacted prior to interviews.  Submission of your application will be considered as 
your consent to contact supplied references. 

Please apply online at http://www.spiritsd.ca/hr/employment.htm 

Hanley Composite School 

 

CHRISTMAS FAMILY FUN NIGHT! 

 
When: Wednesday, December 10th, 6:00-7:30PM 
What: Activities throughout the school for you to enjoy with your family. 
Why: To celebrate some festive fun with friends and family. 

There will be activities such as: crafts, cookie decorating, horse drawn sleigh rides (fingers crossed), hot 
chocolate, games, and more! 
 
Hanley Composite School students are organizing a local food drive for Hanley & Dundurn. Students will be 
creating posters to spread awareness. As well, they will be decorating boxes and placing them in local busi-
nesses and churches. The food drive will be ongoing until Thursday, December 18. All of the food items 

collected will be distributed to local families in need during the Christmas Holidays. Please keep an eye out 
for our donation boxes throughout the communities. If anyone would like to be involved, please contact Mr. 
Z at Hanley Composite School. 
 

 

 

SPARE BUS DRIVERS URGENTLY NEEDED 
  
We are continuously looking for extra bus drivers. With the shortage of spare bus driv-
ers, there are always concerns that some trips may need to be cancelled if our driver 
numbers don't improve.  
 
If you are interested in becoming a spare bus driver, Please contact Bill Steckler (bus trainer) at the divi-

sion bus garage (306) 374-2496. 

http://www.spiritsd.ca/hr/employment.htm
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Send in your bouquets or articles for sale, give a ways, wanted etc. its free !  
bouquetkorner@townofhanley.ca or drop off at town office 

Bouquet Korner.......by Dory Smith 

* The Hanley Elks would like to thank Pat Sira for mowing the grass around the 
Lodge this past summer. 
 

   Sincerely, 
                                                                        
   Marie Sira, Office Clerk- Town of Hanley 

* Please thank the United Church for putting on the delicious Monday lunches! It 
is so nice to have fellowship and hot lunch every week.  
   Darice 

* A big thank you to Blaine Harris for helping me out at the Elks senior complex, shoveling snow. Very much appreciated.   
   Karen Reeves 

 

* Well it's that time of year with all this snow - we clap our hands to each and every ‘Snow Angel’ out there who helped remove snow 
for many of us and went beyond to do sidewalks down town as well as driveways.  We THANK YOU, each and every one of you.  You 
are truly pillars of our community ! 
 

* Another thank you to the United Church ladies for the delicious lunch we had, very enjoyable and much appreciated. 
   Wayne and Sharon 

Classified Mixture 
For Sale: 
 

Yamaha electric piano in excellent condition.  This would make ideal Christmas gift for a family.  
Phone 544-2231 

 

Kenmore 9.5 up right vacuum.  Works good, only 10.00.  Also two older style end tables in good shape only 5.00 for pair.  
Phone 544-2560 

 

 

Who do you feel deserves recognition, send a bouquet and make someone's day.  We offer FREE ads, do you 
have something to sell, give away or wanted item?  Place in our paper for next edition. Send email to bou-
quetkorner@townofhanley.ca , or drop off at town office, or call me directly at (306) 544-2560 
 

 

To each and every one may you have a Merry Christmas and all the best in the New Year! 

mailto:bouquetkorner@townofhanley.ca
mailto:bouquetkorner@townofhanley.ca
mailto:bouquetkorner@townofhanley.ca
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Hanley Lutheran Church 

 Box 296  

 Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 
 

Pastor Harley Johnson  - (306) 280-0071 
 
 
Sunday Worship & Sunday School:  10:00 a.m. 
Communion: 1st Sunday of the month 
 

Contact person: Sylvia Unrau (306) 544-2677 

Hanley Mennonite Church 

 
 15 kilometres west of Hanley 

 Pastors Gary Peters 

 (306) 544-2633 

Sunday School for all ages: 10:00 a.m.  
Church Service:  11:00 a.m. 

 

Hanley Mennonite Church invites everyone to the 
Christmas Eve service December 24 at 3 pm.  

Thank you, 

 

Gary Peters 

Pastor, Hanley Mennonite Church 

Local Churches 

Hanley United Church 
 Box 219  

Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 

 Rev. Andrew Appledore 

 (306) 544-2822  (Thursday, Friday) 
 (306) 956-3228  (Home) 

 

Sunday Worship & Sunday School 11:15 a.m. 
  

Christmas Eve Candlelight service 8pm 

 

Ecumenical service for Christian Unity - Sunday January 25th - 
10am @ the Hanley United Church 

 

Rev. Andrew Appledore will be on Sabbatical leave from  
January 11th - April 15th 2015 

Time and venue to be determined 

Thanks 

Andrew                

HANLEY TOPS   
Does your scale say HELP ? 
We have the secret with our  

 supportive weight loss group. 
 

 Wednesday evenings at the  
United Church in Hanley. 

 
 Weigh in at 6:00pm 
 Meeting at 6:30pm 

 
 If you change nothing, nothing can change. 

 Call Linda today 306.544-2264 

Reduce, Relax, Rejuvenate 

At TOPS 

MorŶiŶg MeeiŶg 

ϯϭϭ Walter SĐot Street 

EaĐh WedŶesday at ϵ:ϯϬ a.ŵ. 

CoŶtaĐt: CoŶŶie @ ;ϯϬϲͿ ϱϰϰ-Ϯϳϱϲ or Elsie @ ;ϯϬϲͿ ϱϰϰ-ϮϮϵϯ 

EveryoŶe WelĐoŵe 

HaŶley LegioŶ 

 

Meet 1st WedŶesday of eaĐh ŵoŶth 

Septeŵďer to JuŶe @ ϴ:ϬϬ p.ŵ. 

At the Cluď Rooŵ iŶ CeŶteŶŶial BuildiŶg . . . 

 

AŶyoŶe iŶterested please Đall: 

 ▪ Gary HaŶsoŶ @ ;ϯϬϲͿ ϱϰϰ-Ϯϲϯϰ 

 ▪ GordoŶ MĐGregor @ ;ϯϬϲͿ ϱϰϰ-Ϯϵϴϴ 

New Meŵďers Always WelĐoŵe 
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Canada Post 

 

Happy Holidays  

 

From Chris, Cathy and Lynn at Canada Post 

 

Post office will be closed Dec. 25, 26 and Jan. 1 

 

Thanks for your patronage! 

Club 52 Winners 
 

 

Oct 1/14 $52 Jud & Rhonda Wunsch 

Oct 8/14 $52 Susan Prosofsky 

Oct 15/14 $52 John Bildfell 
Oct 22/14 $52 Barry Tamke 

Oct 29/14 $104 Jeff & Tanya Kolbeck 

Nov 5/14 $52 Brian Wolf 
Nov 12/14 $52 Lorne Anderson 

Nov 19/14 $52 Julie Bessey 

Nov 26/14 $104 Gloria & Dennis Lenius 

Dec 3/14 $52 Barry Tamke 

Mountainview Food & Fuel 

 

Seeking part-time/full-time cashier 

Evenings and weekends 

Starting wage $12.00 per hour 

Fax resume to (306) 492-4785 or drop off at  

Gas station in Dundurn, Sk. 

Store hours 7:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m. 

 ‘THE HAIR YOU WANT LIVES HERE!’ 

HALF PRICE HAIRCUTS for NEW clients  
or $10.00 off your color!  

 
Hello neighbors! I'm a Journeyman Stylist of 23 years and my in-home salon in Dundurn 
on 3rd St. is now open! I've had extensive training from across Canada and in Los An-
geles, worked in one of the largest, most successful salons in Canada for 10 years and 

I'm looking very forward to welcoming new clients in the area! 
 

I am open Mondays, Wednesdays, Thursdays 10-5 and some Fridays, Saturdays and 
even possible Sundays. I also have a great referral incentive program to save you  

money on future services! 
 

Call 1-306-492-2558 to book an appointment or have any questions. I look forward to 
meeting you and helping you find a look you will love! Men, women, children  

All welcome! - Tanya 

Animal Licenses 

Animal licenses for 2015 are now available to pur-

chase at the Town Office for $25.00 each.  Licenses 

should be purchased by February 1, 2015.  

Licensing will be strictly enforced for 2015. 
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NOTES FROM THE TOWN OFFICE 

In September:  

Brian Sawatzky and Sean Gatin of Agvantage Development Corp attended the meeting to update the 
Council on the progress of the development west of the rail tracks and to meet Councillors that they 
hadn’t personally met yet. Due to the involved paperwork with the subdivision and development pro-
cess, an extension to their purchase agreement was awarded for one additional year, to October 18, 
2015. Brian and Sean will try to attend a meeting in March of 2015 to provide another personal up-
date. The subdivision application has been approved and they are awaiting the CN Rail design approv-

al and the engineering plans which will hopefully be complete in late winter or early spring so con-
struction can begin. The plans should soon be completed at ISC with each parcel registered with its 
own title. You will have seen equipment out there already moving some of the massive amounts of 
dirt that will be required to be moved to assist with the drainage plan. A Project Manager has been 
contracted by Blair’s Family of Companies to oversee the project. He was in to introduce himself at the 
Town Office and stopped in to visit a couple Councillors. The Council is moving ahead with drafting 

Zoning amendments to allow for a work camp and passed a “Trailer Licensing Bylaw” to provide for a 
fee to be charged for temporary buildings if a work camp is established. 

Mayor Gerbrandt declared October as “Breast Cancer Awareness” month. Ribbons and other materials 
were available during the month at the Community Centre bulletin board. 

Marie Sira was hired as the new Office Clerk. Be sure to give her a hearty welcome to the Town Office. 
She is learning a lot and is a great office support staff member. Joyce Armstrong is enjoying her sec-
ond retirement! 

The Town received a donation to the new Fire Hall building along with a purchase price on the sale of 
the land where the old opera house stood. As the RM of Rosedale had ½ share in the ownership of the 
land, ½ of the donation was given to them to go towards the purchase of a new Fire truck.  

It was approved that Councillor Smith and CAO Carlson attend the SUMA Central Region meeting on 
September 29. Councillor Smith was unable to attend but CAO Carlson attended. The biggest infor-

mation to come out of the meeting was the small amount of Federal funding that would be available to 
communities under 100,000 for the Building Canada Fund – Small Communities Component. The Prov-
ince has not yet ratified the agreement so applications are not yet being received. 

The CAO continues to attend the regular monthly and committee meetings of the DRWU.  

In October:  

Les Kroeger was honored at the Fire Department BBQ on October 11 where the Fire Dept. conducted 
their BBQ draw with a card to sign by attendees and a gift card to Saboroso’s from the Town Council. 

Due to the Saskatchewan Assessment Management Agency initiating a new fee for maintenance re-

quests, the Council passed a bylaw to be enacted January 1, 2015 increasing the building permit ad-

ministration fee to $30.  

Councillor Smith volunteered to sit on a Policy Committee to review the Policy Manual. She and the 

CAO spent a day going over every line to present amendments to the Town Council.  
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NOTES FROM THE TOWN OFFICE 

In October:  

Infrastructure Investment plans are to be completed by the CAO for the following: Sidewalks - $6,000 
each year for a five year term (to be matched by the Town to equal $12,000 budget each year for five 
years); Asset Management - $10,000; Transfer Station Building - $5,000; Water main Replacement 
Project - $109,109.80. These totals reflect the funding available for the next five years ($154,109.80). 

The Town Office staff requested that the office be closed on November 10 so the regular meeting of 
Council was conducted on November 6. 

The Council authorized proceedings to request titles to parcels of land in arrears of taxes from 2013. 

In November: 

The by-election was held on November 12 with Giselle Hanson being the successful candidate.  

Councillor Richard McGregor was appointed Deputy Mayor for an additional year. 

The Building Permit summary was presented to Council. There has been $407,440 worth of permits 
approved for 2014. 

The first reading of the zoning amendment to allow for temporary work camps was resolved with the 
required advertising going in the Davidson Leader for two consecutive weeks. The second reading can 
be done in January. 

Mayor Gerbrandt, Councillor Smith and CAO Carlson met with two representatives from the Asset 

Management Division of the Department of Highways with developer Brian Sawatzky on speaker-
phone. There was discussion on the impact of traffic on Highway 11 once businesses are established in 
the Industrial Park. Mr. Sawatzky had initiated this conversation in the spring with Highways. 

Foreman Collins will be travelling to Martensville to see how they do a “trickle system” on private wa-
ter lines to help prevent the problem lines from freezing in the future.  

The CAO was instructed to get information and quotation on dust control that the RM of Dundurn uses 
in Shields and on their busy intersections off Highway 11. 

The Town Office will be closed December 23-26.  Sorry for the inconvenience.  Thank you 

for your consideration. 

Hanley Child Health Clinic 

 
Child Health Clinic located at the Community Centre on Lincoln Street. 

Held the 2nd Tuesday of the month 

Clinic hours: 10:30 a.m. -2:15 p.m. 
 

For appointment call our New Number: 1-855-613-8216 (Toll Free) 
or 1-306-655-4730 
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HANLEY CENTENNIAL COMMUNITY CENTRE 

Now that fall activities are well underway, the community centre has become a busier place. Be sure 
to support the local events taking place! 

Book now for your event to make sure you get the date you want. Bookings will be taken at the Han-

ley Town Office @ (306) 544-2223 or email townoffice@townofhanley.ca 

Community Christmas Card 
For a small donation to the Hanley Centennial Hall 

SEND SEASON’S GREETINGS AND GOOD WISHES 

To Friends and Neighbors. 

Names will be added weekly to the CHRISTMAS CARD in the hall. 

Sign-up sheets at:  Hanley Hardware, Brightwater Insurance, Town Office. 

(Sponsored by the Hanley Centennial Hall) 

TENDER NOTICE 

Hanley Arena Committee is currently accepting tenders for the  

Caretaker position for the 2014-2015 season. 

 

Duties are: (but not limited to) 

Tractor Maintenance 

Ice Maintenance 

Building maintenance 

Janitorial Duties 

 

Please submit to Evan Libke at e_libke@hotmail.com  

or Box 69 Hanley, SK, S0G 2E0 

mailto:townoffice@townofhanley.ca
mailto:e_libke@hotmail.com


 

 

HAN LEY  HERMES  V OLUME  6 ,  I SSUE  5  Page 9 

HANLEY SENIORS 
 

The Hanley Seniors have had a very busy and successful year.  We had many projects.  Fundraisers were 
two raffles, a garage sale and bake sale.  We have had guest speakers, movies and travel slides. 

 

 Weekly activities 

 Exercises – Wednesday and Friday – 9:30 am 

 Cards – Wednesday and Friday – 2:00 pm 

 Crafts and tying quilts – Tuesday (in the winter) – 1:30 pm  

 Pool – Tuesday – 1:30 pm 

 Coffee – Monday morning - $1.50 

 

 

 Monthly activities 

 Bingo – first Thursday of the month – 2:00 pm  Birthdays and anniversaries – last Friday of the month 

 

Upcoming special activities 

 Whist tournament – Wednesday, January 14, 2015 – 2:00 pm  Winter games – Thursday, February 19, 2015 – 10:00 am 

 - Aggravation (marbles), pool, whist 
 - Lunch will be served 
 

Everyone is welcome to attend any activity. 

 

We support Gifts for Mothers at the YWCA.  Many of our members and others have made quilts, scarves, 
mitts, toques, pyjamas, and other items to donate to this cause. On November 25th, Steve Chisholm and 

Margaret Peters came to the seniors to visit and pick up the items for mothers.  Also, quilts are tied for 
MCC. 

 

Each year the Seniors Club purchase flowers for the Cenotaph Park and we have also been placing flowers 
in the pots at the front of the Centennial Hall. 

 

Several members have moved or passed away this year and we miss them at the centre.  We have several 
new members.  If you would like to become a member just come to any activity. 

 

‘Merry Christmas from everyone at the Seniors Centre!’ 

The Hanley Artificial Ice Committee would like to Thank Everyone who came out for the Steak Night and showed your support in our 
Project.  

Thank-You Everyone for your Donations to the Silent Auction.  
Congratulations to the Early Bird Winners 

5-$100 Winners 

 

1.) Jason Beres   2.) Henry and Lynn Peters 

3.) Susan Englestead  4.) John Myroon 

  5.) Karen Marshall 

$500.00 Winner 

 

Jodi Simonsen and Janya Norrish 
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Hanley Rosedale Volunteer Fire Department 
The Hanley Rosedale Volunteer Fire Dept has had a few changes since the last edition of the Hermes.  On Oct 16th the Fire Dept ac-
quired 2 trucks on the same day.  the first one is a 2004 F350 4x4 that carries 300 gallons of water.  It has a Honda 13 hp water pump 
that will greatly improve our performance on grass fires, off terrain calls, and any other calls that are not accessible for regular appa-
ratus.  The second truck was previously used by the City of Saskatoon, it is a  1992 pumper that has a 50' telesquirt attached to the 
truck.  This will give us an elevated water stream capable of delivering 1000 GPM of water onto a fire.  To our knowledge we are the 
only department between Saskatoon and Regina that has this capability. 
 
The 2004 F350 was completely paid for from the funds of the 50/50 lottery that was started approx 3 years ago.  We would like to send a 
huge thank you to everyone who has supported us in the past and look forward to continued support in the years ahead. 
 
The winners from the lottery include: 
 

Darice Carlson $164 
Wayne Knock, carry over 
Robert Leduc carry over 

Ron Dyck carry over 
Crystal Wick $152 

Velma Grindheim carry over 
Trent Hammond carry over 

Harold Dyck carry over 
Punch Remmen $156 
Elmer Sira carry over 
Arlene Haaland $78 

Jody Buckley carry over 
 
We will soon be starting our 4th year of the lottery.  You can join at anytime, and play as often as you wish.  Entries available at Bright-
water Insurance, Town Office, Trailbreak Services. 
 
The Fire Dept is looking for individuals who would like to take a first responder course or join the fire dept.  Please Contact Darren at 
306-544-2856 

FIRE PROTECTION 
 

The following is the first in a series of notes taken from “Canadian Underwriter.ca” Canada’s Insurance and Risk Magazine. 
We will feature notes in the next few editions of the Hermes. 

 
Recent news in several areas of Canada has reminded the insurance community that public fire protection is far from standard-

ized in this country. Many insurers have forgotten this and have fallen back into the lazy habits of old, which led to the peril of fire being 
a grave concern across the industry. 

 
The trouble is that almost all Canadian citizens, underwriters included, assume public fire protection is standardized and that 

simply being Canadian entitles that person to some level of fire protection. 
 
Nothing could be further from the truth. 
 
In fact, the insurance community of Canada came together in 1883 to form the Canadian Fire Underwriters Association specif-

ically to bring order to the chaotic model of public fire protection in the country. The model that was created included having a single 
index of published fire protection levels that all insurers agreed to use to set premiums. 

 
Municipalities, realizing the amount of public fire protection they provided would be measured by an outside agency, became 

fairly diligent to invest in public fire protection capacity and mitigate fire risk by implementing and enforcing building and fire codes. 
 
MODEL APPROACH 
 
The way the model of public fire protection works is fairly ingenious. Municipalities manage their fire risk and provide meas-

urable levels of public protection, fire insurance grades are set, and the insurers adjust capacities and premiums to reflect the level of risk 
and protection on the ground. The whole system is a positive feedback loop that results in insurers being able to underwrite more accu-
rately and municipalities being able to justify the expense of public fire protection. 

 
All Canadians benefit from this system. 
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 ≈≈YOGA≈≈ 

at Hanley Lutheran Church 

Tuesdays 7-8 pm 

Next session starting Jan.6, 2015 

For more information, contact Amy at 306-544-
2633  

or email amyfrieda@hotmail.com 

Stay in touch!  

More classes may be added based on interest. 

www.AmyPeters.wix.com/Yoga-Outdoors-Fitness 

ANIMAL CONTROL 

This is part 4 of a series of notes from “An Enlight-
ened approach to companion animal control for Ca-

nadian municipalities”: 

NEUTERING (Spay or Castration) 
 

Pet overpopulation is a major problem. It is current-
ly a significant factor in the euthanasia of almost 
60% of cats and more than 30% of dogs in animal 

shelters across Canada every year (CFHS 1997 sta-
tistics from Canadian shelters). Municipalities can be 
part of the solution to this problem by implementing 
and enforcing bylaws that encourage and reward 
responsible pet owners who licence, permanently 
identify and neuter their pets. 

An important aspect of responsible pet ownership is 
neutering of companion animals to prevent the birth 
of more puppies and kittens needing homes. Munici-
palities can encourage pet owners to have their pets 
neutered by implementing preferential licence fees 
for altered dogs and cats. The differential should be 
high enough to act as an incentive for pet owners to 

have their pets neutered. Municipalities can also 
help by educating pet owners about the health and 
behavioural benefits of neutering their pets, as well 
as their social responsibility to do so. 

mailto:amyfrieda@hotmail.com
http://www.amypeters.wix.com/Yoga-Outdoors-Fitness
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A huge thank you to Mrs. Bain for her talents in organizing a fundraiser for juvenile diabetes research. Mrs. 
Bain, with the help of Ms. Bishop-Moisan and Mr. Hutchinson, planned “Dye-It for Diabetes”. Students from 
grades 5, 6 and 8 tie dyed t-shirts and streaked their hair for World Diabetes Day on Nov. 14. The day also in-
volved a bake sale, which raised over $350 dollars, all of which was donated to the Juvenile Diabetes Research 
Foundation. Thank you to parents for donating all of the great baking for the sale. Our family is overwhelmed by 
the efforts made by these teachers, students and parents in supporting the JDRF. 
  

Thank you, 
Chris and Adrienne Harder 
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Phone: 306-544-2223 
Fax: 306-544-2261 

E-Mail:  townoffice@townofhanley.ca 

Website: www.townofhanley.ca Town of Hanley 
 

Box 270 
Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 

mailto:townoffice@townofhanley.ca
http://www.townofhanley.ca/

